
In the last two weeks there has been a significant reduction of rainfall across Somalia except for a few places along 
the southern coast. Generally, the seasonal rains have been low in parts of the country, while in other parts 
localized heavy storms were experienced within a few days, resulting to flash floods such as Las Anod in Sool 
Region, Ceerigabo in Sanaag, and Jedaal/Ufeyn in Bari Region.   
 
The cumulative rainfall forecast for the next seven days shows light rains along the coastal areas of Lower Juba. 
Scattered light rains are also expected in parts of the central and southern regions. Most parts of Somaliland and 
Puntland will remain dry within the coming week. In the Ethiopian highland where Juba and Shabelle Rivers 
originate light rains are expected within the same period.  
 
It is worth noting that the Gu 2022 rainy season started late in Somalia, and the rainfall amounts recorded so far 
are below normal in many parts of the country,  with poor temporal and spatial distribution. More rains are 
required to alleviate the current drought conditions. With no significant rains foreseen as the season comes to an 
end, the existing drought situation may deteriorate further in all the water dependent sectors. 
 
River levels along the Juba and Shabelle reduced over the last one week, and the trend is expected to continue in 
the coming week, given the rainfall forecast.  
  
Users are advised that this is a forecast and at times there may be discrepancies between estimates and actual 
amounts of rainfall received. Information on the forecast and observed river levels is updated daily and can be 
found on this link: http://frrims.faoswalim.org. 
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Map 1: Cumulated weekly  rainfall forecast  (19 May—25 May 2022) 
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